October 1, 1943

Chancellor Deane W. Malott University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Chancellor Halott,

After conference with Dr. C. H. Kinnaman, State Board of Health, and Lt. Comdr. Webb B. Key it appears safer to keep the swimming pool closed at least until October 11. Developments during the next ten days will determine the advisability of further delay.

Poliomyelitis oases in Kansas for the past five weeks were as follows:

| | onding | August | 28 | 65 |
|--|--------|-----------|----|----|
| | | September | 4 | 90 |
| | | September | 11 | 47 |
| | | September | 18 | 76 |
| | | Soptember | 25 | 56 |

to date. Since September 25, 34 cases have been reported

Tours truly,

Ralph I. Canuteson, M.D. Director

RICIA

co to Lt. Col. MeMorris

Lt. Buhl

Lt. Comdr. Key

Dr. F. C. Allon

Mr. C. G. Dayles